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Gateways Entitled Review Group (ERG) Meeting 
December 15, 2021 

INCCRRA 
 

Attendees:  
Stacy Thompson, Stacie Kirk, Julie Cotter, Leslie Layman, Jolene Taylor, Kathy Nikolai, Pat 
Chamberlain, Diana Arseneau, Stephanie Hellmer 
 
Welcome 

• Attendees were welcomed to the meeting and the November 17, 2021, meeting 
minutes were approved. 
 

New Applications for Competency Entitlement 
 

• Illinois Central College – ECE 2-4 – Third Revision 
o Committee recommendations from the last review were utilized on the application 
o Call for motion to vote – Stacy Thompson 
o Julie Cotter motions to vote.  
o Stacie Kirk seconds. 
o Motion passes. Illinois Central college approved for the ECE Credential Levels 2-

4 
 

• Quincy University – ITC 2-4 
o Committee recommends institution put the hours on the program layout 
o Signature page for application is required 
o IRE2 missing from competency alignment table.  
o Call for motion to vote – Stacy Thompson 
o Stacie Kirk motions to vote. 
o  Leslie Layman seconds 
o Motion passes. Quincy University approved for ITC 2-4 with the above added 

provisions.  
 

• University of Illinois Urbana Champaign – FSC 2-4 – Third Revision 
o Committee suggests some more clarification on some of the assessments 
o Committee concerned with only one course being required for the level 4, can one 
course cover all competencies? Suggests adding a course in the level 4, more 
clarification on assessment.  
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o Committee concerned that the connection to families is not clear in the ALEC 410 
course.  
o Not approved at this time 
o Stacy Thompson offered to talk with Ramona at the institution to help clarify 
things. 

 

• Truman College – FSC 2-4 
o Institution previously approved for FSC 2-4.  There have been major changes in 

their program.  Needed approval due to changes. 
o Committee concerned that there is only one course for level 3 
o Committee concerned that there is only one course for level 4 
o Committee concerned that the assignments for the assessments are not shown on 

the syllabi. 
o Committee concerned that the courses do not cover families sufficiently.  
o Not approved at this time. 

 

• Adjourn 
 

 

 
 


